Franklin County Conservation Board
Monthly Meeting Minutes of
September 11, 2017

Board Members present:  Tony Stadtlander, Jon Petersen, Bruce Harris, Sandy Eckhardt

Board Members absent:  Brian Tegtmeyer

Staff Members present:   Ned Parker

Guests present:  Mike Nolte

Meeting called to order:  Jon called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m. @ Franklin County Conservation Department Office

Public Participation:  none

[bookmark: _GoBack]Appointments:  Coulter Freedom Rock Group – discuss project details:  Larry Fanny attended meeting representing the 	American Legion Riders & their support for the Freedom Rock in Coulter.  He explained the $20,000 Barkema Trust 	Fund Grant that was received for the rock & installation at the end of the Rolling Prairie Trail & the role both the 	Riders & the City of Coulter will have with the funding, installation & maintenance.  Ned will write a letter from the 	Conservation Department in support of the project.

Review & Approve Minutes:   Tony moved to approve the minutes of August 16th & August 28th, 2017, Bruce 2nd,   all ayes, 	motion passed.

Old Business:
	
1) Review quotes for Mallory bridge replacement, trail sealing:  Received a quote from Custom Mfg., Inc. for the bridge replacement at Mallory Park.  65' x 6' kit delivered & installed (including equipment rental) totaled $30,900.  We will wait on replacing the bridge.  Rough estimate from Gee Asphalt for the RPT trail repair - 2 mile stretch from Olive Ave. to the Wellness Center - $19,000.  Ned will get an “official” estimate from Gee Asphalt.
2) Discuss public hunting on the Rolling Prairie Trail:  Ned spoke with Todd Christianson, an insurance specialist with ICAP about allowing hunting on the trail.  He emailed Ned with a list of reasons why he would NOT recommend we allow hunting on the RPT.  We decided to NOT allow hunting on the trail.

New Business:  

1) Update board policy in accordance with Iowa Association of County Conservation Boards handbook:  Discussed using the handbook as a guide for the departments policy & procedures.  Tony moved to adopt new communication policy and Board Member Handbook as official “standard operating procedure” of Franklin County Conservation Department, Bruce 2nd , all ayes, motion passed. Jon and Ned signed new communication policy effective immediately.
2) Any other new business:
· (4) – 10-hour days proposal has been put on hold.
· Todd Hall has property adjacent to Ingebretson Park & is building a fence along the west boundary. Our section is in need of replacement. We will hire the same contractor (Jake Waters) to complete the work
· The Alerts own property along the north side of Mallory Park & are going to build all adjoining fences there, we will be responsible for clearing the brush along the fence line. 
· 2011 Ranger repairs -  have spent $1845.63 to repair the Ranger since 1-12-2016
· Vacancy on Board (left by Brian Tegtmeyer's resignation) has been advertised for 2 weeks in the Hampton Chronicle.

Approve bills:  Bruce moved to pay bills, Tony 2nd, all ayes, motion passed.

 Adjourn:  Sandy moved to adjourn, Tony 2nd, all ayes, motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.


Next meeting date:               October 9, 2017            @ the Franklin County Conservation Department Office

Respectfully submitted,
Sandy Eckhardt         
Sandy Eckhardt, Franklin County Conservation Board Secretary
